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Hello,

I want my public comment to be included in tomorrow's Truth Act Forum. My comment is
outlined below.

Hello, my name is Maria, and [ am a graduate student in the sociology department at
California State University Northridge. I stand here to let the Ventura County Sheriff’s
department know that cooperation with ICE is an inhumane way to treat people and should not
be happening at all. The sheriff's department needs to stop being complicit in the deportation
of our community members. We demand that the Sheriff stop allowing ICE access to county
facilities, end all transfers and notifications to ICE, and stop sharing and receiving resources
from DHS agencies.

Respectfully,

Maria J. Rodriguez Centeno

Graduate Student, Department of Sociology
Instructional Student Assistant, Department of Sociology
California State University, Northridge

Tel: 805-758-4269
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